SALT & ENSON PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting Held on Wednesday 2nd May 2018 at 7.00pm at Salt Village Hall

Minutes

Public open forum 
4 members of the public were in attendance. The issue about the vandalism to the trees and hedges on Sandon Bank was raised. One of the residents had completed a survey of the area and the trees which he passed to the Parish council. There are 46 trees in this area relating to the planting scheme from when Sandon Bank was realigned and it was suggested that tree preservation orders be sought for these to protect them. Clerk to contact Tree Officer at Stafford Borough Council.
It was noted that a letter had been received from David Scott tendering his resignation. 
1. To elect a Chairman and Vice Chairman
Cllr J Taft was proposed, seconded and agreed by all present as Chairman
Cllr B Clancy was proposed, seconded and agreed by all present as Vice Chairman

2. Attendees and Apologies

Attendees: 
Chairman: Cllr J Taft 


Cllr B Clancy        





Cllr P Scott



Cllr R Walls 


Cllr I Wimshurst

Clerk Mrs L Horritt
The meeting was quorate

Apologies: Cllr D Clancy, Borough Cllr F Beatty
The Chairman welcomed County Councillor John Francis.

3. Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests relating to items on the agenda

None required.

4. Election of Other Officers
Representative to Parish Councils Association – Cllr B Clancy
Representative to Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr R Walls
Publicity and website officer – it was agreed this role was no longer required now the new website was complete. The Chairman will be responsible for posting notices on the boards and writing the Compass Report.

5. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 7th March 2018
This was agreed as a true and correct record by all present.
6. Matters arising from those minutes (for information only)
All items to be discussed were on the agenda.
7. SPCA Exec update by Cllr B Clancy
The SPCA meeting will be held in June. Update will follow in July . 

8. To discuss data protection changes, and actions required to comply including outsourcing of services
It was agreed to meet on Monday 14th May at 10.30am to approve the policies and documents for GDPR.

9. To approve Council Policies as follows:

(a) Standing Orders
(b) Financial Regulations
(c) Risk Assessment
These had been circulated, it was agree to carry forward standing orders to July as a new model set have been received and the Clerk and Chairman would like to review them prior to July. The remaining documents were approved by all present.
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10. To receive Financial Statement and Clerks Report
· (i)To approve financial payments, receipts and transfers

	Accounts for approval
	
	
	
	

	To be paid:
	
	
	
	

	Paid To
	Details
	Amt
	VAT
	Total to pay

	SPCA
	Annual Subs
	128.00
	 
	128.00

	L Horritt
	Office Exps
	31.81
	 
	31.81

	Mrs C Heelis
	Internal Audit 2017/18
	37.50
	 
	37.50

	Zurich
	Insurance 2018/19
	363.98
	 
	363.98

	
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	
	561.29


Approved by all present 

(ii) To receive and note the internal audit report
This had been circulated and no issues raised by the internal auditor. It was accepted by the Council.


(iii)To agree the Annual Governance Statement
This had been circulated and was approved.  
(iv) To agree the Annual Accounting Statements for 2017/18

This had been circulated and was approved.  


(v) To confirm eligibility of exemption from limited assurance review by Mazars and certify as exempt
This had been circulated, was discussed and approved by the Council. 
(vi) To consider adopting the general power of competence under the Localism Act 2011
It was agreed to consider this after elections next year. Following Cllr D Scott’s resignation the Council would not have sufficient elected members to be eligible.

11. To discuss Highways and NHT Issues and note any requiring reporting
including damage to hedgerow and trees on Sandon Bank
2 potholes were reported on Salt Banks. It was raised that there are concerns for cyclists. Cllr Francis noted that residents should ring the hotline and push the concern that it is a health and safety risk. 
It was noted that the current policy with gullies is that they won’t be emptied unless they are highly likely to flood a home. Cllr Francis noted it may be necessary to collaborate with other Parishes to pay for a gully emptier in the future.
It was agreed that TGM would continue to carry out the grass cutting for 2018.

12. To discuss planning applications received
18/28379/HOU – Oakdown, Salt Road, Salt – Single Storey side/rear extension. The Councillor had no objections to the application.

13. To inform attendees of dates of future meetings

Next meetings Wednesday Jul 4th, Sept 5th, Nov 7th 2018 at 7.30pm.
14. Meeting Close





The meeting closed at 8.00pm
Signed:

Chairman                                                                     Clerk:                                      
Date:
153/18
